AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

APRIL 21, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle

A motion to approve the minutes of the March 17, 2015 meeting was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Joseph Dvorak.  Approved by all. 

Joseph Lomax of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to discuss revisions to the Dune Vegetation Management Plan.  First, they did two surveys during the late winter/early spring.  Flagged trees and passed the information on to Bill Macomber.  The number was relatively few.  These trees have been removed.  Second, an analysis of beachfront from 9th to 80th Streets was distributed with an assessment of Japanese Black Pines and the element of risk along with a list of pending projects.  Substantial work has been done to remove the JBP.  The first treatment of bamboo removal around the 74th Street area will be this spring.  

Brian mentioned that a number of pines along the Dune Drive islands are starting to show brown needles.

In other business, Joe Lomax distributed a draft revision of the Beach Management Plan dated April 2015.  The Borough’s CAFRA permit expires August 2015.  The Borough Engineer and Director of Public Works have reviewed this plan initially.  Joe went over the Table of Contents.  Brian will have the Commission members look over the draft, form a Committee to work with Borough officials to have something for the May 19th E.C. meeting.

Brian told the Commission that in Armacost Park the vine cutting is complete.  Bare roots plants have been planted, procured from State nursery.  Joe Lomax said that they have also ordered milkweed plants for planting.  Arbor Day is Friday, April 24th - planting of sweetgum at 17th and Dune Drive.  

The beach/dune trail dedication set for the week before Memorial Day.  Beth asked about paths along 44th Street.  A motion to have the Borough install a crosswalk between 44th Street and 48th Street was made by Debanne Macaluso and seconded by Joe Dvorak.  Approved by all.

Beth questioned the enforcement of no dogs on the beach and who enforces it.

Adjournment at 5:00 pm.
